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Meeting: May 21, 2024, Sherwood Center
Members Present:   
Melissa Grow - Chair

Ruth Bandler – Secretary

Brian Howell - Treasurer

Ginny Cate

Sharon Chang
Patricia Gallagher
Michele Greet

Yolanda Ortiz

Nicholas Prosini

Kelsey Sandoval

Members Absent:
Padma Surapureddi – Vice Chair

Caroline Crocker

Staff:  
Megan DuBois – Cultural Arts Manager

Christine Vincent – Cultural Arts, Acting Manager
Guests:

None
Visitors:

None
Commission Monthly Meeting – 

Ruth Bandler called the Commission on the Arts (CoA) Meeting to order at 7:05 PM as Melissa Grow was delayed by traffic.   

Approval of Minutes for April 16 – Ruth Bandler, Secretary (included in the read-ahead packet)
- A motion was made, seconded, and passed unanimously to accept the minutes.
Treasurer’s Report – Brian Howell, Treasurer (included in the read-ahead packet)
- Brian summarized the report. 
- Budget - We need to review the planned budget for ‘24/’25 at the June CoA meeting.  Brian said he will compile it, but he asked for input from those who are involved with specific line items.  
- Accounting and tax prep costs - Brian will add a budget line item for costs related to accounting and tax prep.

- Action: Brian will compile a draft budget for ‘24/’25 for review at the June CoA meeting.  Commissioners should send him input for their areas.

Cultural Arts Manager’s Report – Megan DuBois, Cultural Arts, Manager (included in the read-ahead packet)
- Megan summarized the report. 
- Laszlo Palko, new City Manager - Megan said we should invite him to our Sept or Nov fall meeting.  Megan will follow up with him regarding his schedule.
- Election sticker contest winners - Megan said we should plan to hold a small reception before the Sept meeting to acknowledge and celebrate the winners.  The City will fund refreshments, e.g., cookies and juice.
- BLOTHPS performers for ’24/’25 – Megan said she’s halfway done booking the performers.

- CoA Vacancies – Megan is seeking a GMU representative (to replace Michele Greet), a business representative, and someone to replace Susan Morris’ position.  The City Clerk told Megan that there are several candidates scheduled for interviews with the City Council this summer.  Michele asked Megan for a flyer that she could post around the GMU campus.
- Action: Megan will send Michele a flyer to post around the GMU campus soliciting interest in the position of GMU rep to the CoA.

New Business – 

Grants – Pat Gallagher 

- Pat summarized her report (included in the read-ahead packet), focusing on the issues of grants for schools and grantee organizations charging admission to their events which she said City Council members brought up with her.  Megan said there is no time to implement such changes this year, but we could form a working group to discuss changes for next year, and we should talk with more stakeholder groups.  Megan said we should present the new guidelines, when drafted, to the Mayor and City Council for approval.  Megan doesn’t think we’ll receive applications if we prohibit recipients from charging admission for CoA-sponsored events.  
- Pat wants to make some minor revisions to the guidelines for now, e.g., typos, and to clean up errors in the rating spreadsheet.  Megan asked for the final documents by June 14 so she can post them by July 1.

Nominations for officers – Melissa Grow

- Melissa announced that she, Ruth, and Brian have agreed to run again for Chair, Secretary, Treasurer, respectively (if no one else is interested in those positions).  Melissa will follow up with Padma regarding her Vice Chair position.  Kelsey offered to be Padma’s backup for PRAB meetings (Pat is currently serving as PRAB rep backup).
Comprehensive Plan Review Notes – Megan DuBois

- Megan presented Paul Nabti’s (representative from the Dept of Development and Planning) comments on our presentation to him at the Nov 21, 2023, CoA meeting on the Comprehensive Plan Review (included in the read-ahead packet).  Melissa said we need to update our Strategic Plan and Paul’s notes will provide guidance for us.  Megan encouraged commissioners to attend the June 6th meeting at the Sherwood Center, 6-8pm, to go over the proposed amendments to the Comprehensive Plan.  Megan commented on one item, per City policy, we cannot rent commercial vacant space for arts purposes.  
Committee Reports
ArtScreen – Pat Gallagher (included in the read-ahead packet)
- Pat summarized the report.

City of Fairfax Band Association (CFBA) – Ruth Bandler (included in the read-ahead packet)
- Ruth referred the members to the CFBA report.  She said the two-year search process for a new music director has ended and association voting will take place later this week.
Grants – Pat Gallagher (included in the read-ahead packet)
- See above.
Language Arts 123 Committee – Sharon Chang
- Sharon said she was pleased with the recent competition.  She said applicants who don’t meet the residency requirement are still sending submissions, so the guidelines will have to be clarified.
- A “Write On, Fairfax” event took place this past Sunday.  Four memoirists discussed their works.  Unfortunately, there was a conflict with the Asian Festival on Main Street being held the same day which caused our attendance to be lower than previous events.  The theme for the September “Write On, Fairfax” is Novelists.  

- Action: Megan will follow up with the GMU Creative Writing staff (Greg) to encourage participation from GMU writers.  Kelsey said she has a possible participant.

Marketing and Public Relations – Yolanda Ortiz

- Yolanda said we have obtained QR codes for our events that we can add to our promotional material to help people find out more information about the events.  The committee is holding off on Facebook updates to sort out plans and content.  Meanwhile, Commissioners should let her know about upcoming events to promote.  It was suggested that a new CoA group photo is needed.
Public Art – Brian Howell (included in the read-ahead packet)
- Brian discussed the report.

- Melissa asked if there will be a Fall Art Walk.  Megan said the only available Saturday date is in September, a date that Brian said will not work.  The current plan is to hold the next event next spring.
The meeting adjourned at 8:14 pm.
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